
Saint Patrick Catholic Church    September 22/23  2018 

THANK YOU TO OUR CATECHISTS 
 



MASS SCHEDULE 
& INTENTIONS 
 
For the Week of September 23, 2018 

 
Reconciliation - Saturdays at 3:45 PM until all are heard 

GRANDPARENT/SPECIAL FRIEND MASS 
 
St. Patrick 
Church was 
packed on Sept. 
14 as K-8  
students, their 
grandparents 
and special 
friends attended 
Mass.  
 

Kindergarteners 
led actions for 
the closing song. 
There were many groups of song leaders who assisted with the 
music. Following Mass, staff and students welcomed family  
members and friends to an open house at the school. 

     St. Patrick Catholic Church   
Cedar Falls, Iowa 

   
September 23, 2018,  25th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
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TUESDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY will meet on 
September 25 at 10:30 AM in the Commons. 
 
ALTAR SERVER TRAINING 
Would you like to be an altar server? If you’re in fourth 
grade or older, plan to attend altar server training on 
Tuesday, September 25 from 5 to 6:30 PM. To sign up, 
email Joan Smothers at smothersfamily@gmail.com or 
send her a text message at 319-404-5819. 
 
ST. PATRICK ADULT CHOIR REHEARSAL 
Wednesday, September 26 from 7- 8 PM in the Church. 
 
HOLY HOUR FOR VOCATIONS 
St. Patrick will host a Holy Hour for Vocations on  
Monday, October 22 from 7:00 - 8:00 PM in the church. 
The evening will provide an opportunity to pray before 
our Eucharistic Lord in Adoration, a seminarian's  
witness to God's call in his life, as well as scripture and 
reflection by Archbishop Jackels. All are welcome! 

Mon, 
Tues, 
Wed, 
Thur, 
Fri, 
 
Sat, 
Sun, 

Sept 24 
Sept 25 
Sept 26 
Sept 27 
Sept 28 
 
Sept 29 
Sept 30 

  No Mass 
  7:00 AM Mass 
  7:00 AM Mass 
  7:00 AM Mass 
  7:00 AM Mass 
   
5:00 PM Mass 
  7:30 AM Mass 
  9:30 AM Mass 
11:30 AM Mass 

 
Robert Snyderwine† 
Bernadette McCoy† 
Paul Farmer† 
Melvin & Bernice  
Babinat† 
John McIntee† 
For the People 
Pattie Ortner† 
Paul Luecke† 

 Mission Statement  
 

We, the people of St. Patrick Parish are a faith  
community sharing ministry and service. 
 

We are formed by the Word of God and  empowered 
through prayer, Eucharist, and the other sacraments. 
 

We evangelize through example, education and  
ecumenism. 
 

We reverence families of all ages and life   
circumstances. 
 

We will, through responsible  stewardship, ensure our 
ability to continue the mission entrusted to us by  
Jesus Christ. 



 Growing in Faith 
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MINISTERS ASSIGNMENTS 
 

SATURDAY September 29, 2018 
5:00 PM MASS  
Communion Ministers:  
   Gin Garbes, Tim Boller,  
   Tom & Cathy Hagarty, Mike Hayes, 

  Mary Bigger, Debbie Friend 
Lector:   Tom Hoag 
Altar Servers:   Hannah Harms, Mary Ahern,  
   Theodore Ahern 
Ushers:  Gary Winterhof, Lizzy Shockley 
Sacristan:  Doris Hewlitt 
Cantor:  Eliott Kranz 
Keyboard: Casey Tecklenburg 
CLOTW:  Lucy Schipper 
Aide:  Willett Family 
 
SUNDAY September 30, 2018 
7:30 AM MASS  
Communion Ministers:   
   Deb Giarusso, Karen Sink,  
   John & Sally Jordan, Joan Smothers, 

  Carol & Steve Jacobi 
Lector:    Gene Kriz 
Altar Servers:   Jacob, Olivia & Claire Smothers 
Ushers:  Dan Kral, George Okoro 
Sacristan:   Sylvia Witt 
Cantor:  Deb Marchesani 
Keyboard: Lisa Sevcik 
 
9:30 AM MASS   
Communion Ministers:  
   Dianne Layton, Mary & Bill Farmer, 

  Katelyn Shaver, Roxie Schmidt, 
  Marilee McAlpin, Mary Ellen Murphy 

Lector:  Phyllis Steele 
Altar Servers:   Regan Lyons, Emma Mason,  
   Mya Hardman 
Ushers:  Peter Hohnstein, Bill, Faith &  
   Julia Magee  
Sacristan:   Sara Dunbar 
Cantor:  Bill Farmer 
Keyboard: Marsha Nichols 
CLOTW:  Lindsey Phillips 
Aide:  Schaefer Family 
 
11:30 AM MASS 
Communion Ministers:  
   Peggy Chari, Doreen Hayek,  
   Marcia Patin, Nicole Goettsch,  
   Frank Walter, Jean Simmet,  
   Megan Fereday 
Lector:  Roger Kueter 
Altar Servers: Faith Hansel, Kennedi Mallinger, 

  Frank Lind 
Ushers:  Dennis Phillips, Christine Guevara 
Sacristan: Bette Aelmans 
Cantor:  Theresa Relph 
Keyboard: Mary Citta 
 

If you cannot serve, please find a replacement. 

 Liturgy 
FATHER COLTER TO SPEAK TO GRIEF SUPPORT MINISTRY 
The St. Patrick Grief Support Ministry invites you to the Commons on  
September 24 at 6:30 PM.  Our guest speaker will be our own pastor, 
Father Dennis Colter.  He will be speaking about grief, “Going Home: 
Thoughts on Christian Grieving.”  If you have experienced a loss in your 
life recently or a long time ago, you are welcome to join us. 
 
JOIN THE WELL-READ MOM BOOK CLUB 
There will be a new book club at St. Patrick the second Sunday of the 
month at 6:30 PM starting in October. The first meeting will meet in the 
conference room. 
 

To learn more about the club and book selection, please check out 
wellreadmom.com. If you are planning on joining us or have questions, 
please call or text Dani Duppong at 319-988-1047. 
 
HELP OFFSET THE COST OF THE WITNESS 
 An annual subscription for The Witness is paid by the parish for any fami-
ly wishing to receive the Archdiocesan newspaper. If you would like to 
offset the $25.00 cost for the parish with a donation, this is much  
appreciated. Please make your check out to: St. Patrick Catholic Church 
and write ‘Witness’ on the memo line and put in a marked envelope. If 
you do not wish to continue receiving this publication, please call or email 
the church office as soon as possible. 
 
CDA/WOMEN’S RETREAT AT AMERICAN MARTYRS 
“Women Full of Grace,” a Catholic Daughters/Women’s Retreat will be 
October 12-14 at American Martyrs Retreat House in Cedar Falls. Arrival 
time is 8 PM Friday and departure after lunch Sunday. 
 

The retreat will explore how each of us as human beings is full of God’s 
grace and because of that grace, we are transformed into the person of 
Jesus Christ. 
 

Retreat director will be Fr. Jim Starbuck. Fr. Jim was ordained a priest for 
the Oakland Diocese of California.  He served in the military as a surgical 
nurse and later, after his ordination and a time in parish work, as a  
chaplain.  Fr. Jim lives in Cedar Falls. 
 

Cost is $135.00.  A $25.00 deposit secures your reservation and is cred-
ited to your offering for the retreat. To register or for questions, contact 
AMRH at dbqamrhsec@DBQarch.org or call (319) 266-3543. 
 
ST. PATRICK TO HOST BLOOD DRIVE IN OCTOBER 
St. Patrick will host a Blood 
Drive on Friday, October 26 
from 1-6 PM in the Dutcher 
Gym, 705 Main Street. For 
an appointment call the 
church at (319) 266-3523 or 
visit redcrossblood.org. Bring 
a friend and help save lives  
together. 
 

You can save up to 15 
minutes when you donate blood using RapidPass! Visit  
redcrossblood.org/RapidPass for more information, or call Chris Draude 
at (319) 269-5118. 



"Love is the greatest gift that one gen-
eration can leave to another."  

–Richard Garnett 

Our Grandparents Mass was a great  
success! You could feel the love from  
generation to generation in the church and 
in our school open house following Mass. I 
am not sure who had more fun – the kids, 
special friends or grandparents. Thanks to 
everyone who made this such a special 
day. 
 

 - Mrs. Lynette Hackett 

The Yackley family enjoyed a visit to the 
school following the Grandparent/Special 
Friend Mass. 
 

ST. PATRICK NEEDS YOUR HELP! 
Unity Point Heath is sponsoring the  
Amazing Back-to-School contest. St. Patrick 
Catholic School has a chance to win 
$25,000. During the weeks of Sept. 17-30, 
please take a moment and vote for St.  
Patrick. The school with the most votes will 
win!  Runner up schools will win $1,000. 
Vote at unitypoint.org/imaginetheamazing 
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In Our parish 

Faith Formation 

 

PARENT/YOUTH CONFIRMATION MEETING REMINDER: The Parent/Youth 
Confirmation meeting is on Sunday, September 23 at 1 PM in the Youth Gym 
(Lower Level). 

Social Justice 
ST. PATRICK  TO DONATE TO FARM OF THE CHILD PROJECT 
Each fiscal year (July to July) the parish sets aside a certain portion of the  
parish budget to be donated to worthwhile 
projects to help the needy throughout the 
United States and the world. This fund was 
established to help the underprivileged 
throughout the world. Money from this fund 
is donated to projects recommended by the 
Social Justice Committee subject to Fr.  
Colter’s approval. 
 
The Committee recently recommended that we donate $250 to the Farm of 
the Child Project which has been approved by Fr. Cotler. Farm of the Child is an 
orphanage located near the town of Trujillo, Honduras which serves  
approximately 50 children between the ages of 2 and 16. The children come to 
live on the Farm for a variety of reasons. Some children have no families at all 
and others have families who are unable to care for them due to physical or 
mental illness, addition or incarceration. 
 
The mission of the Farm is to meet the physical, emotional, educational, and 
spiritual needs of these children and to prepare them to thrive independently 
after life on the Farm. The parish has regularly donated to the Farm. Sheena 
Jacobi of our parish was a volunteer for this project. 
 
Those wishing to provide additional help are asked to write a check to St.  
Patrick’s parish and place it in a marked envelope in the collection basket or 
drop it off at the parish office. If you have any questions about this project or 
the World Responsibility Fund, please contact Tim Boller at 319-277-8149.  

 
 
Sunday: 
 
Monday: 
Tuesday: 
Wednesday: 
Thursday: 
Friday: 
Saturday: 
 
Next Sunday: 
 

Wis 2:12, 17-20/Ps 54:3-4, 5, 6-8 [6b]/Jas 3:16--4:3/ 
Mk 9:30-37 
Prv 3:27-34/Ps 15:2-3a, 3bc-4ab, 5 [1]/Lk 8:16-18  
Prv 21:1-6, 10-13/Ps 119:1, 27, 30, 34, 35, 44 [35]/Lk 8:19-21 
Prv 30:5-9/Ps 119:29, 72, 89, 101, 104, 163 [105]/Lk 9:1-6  
Eccl 1:2-11/Ps 90:3-4, 5-6, 12-13, 14 and 17bc [1]/Lk 9:7-9  
Eccl 3:1-11/Ps 144:1b and 2abc, 3-4 [1]/Lk 9:18-22  
Dn 7:9-10, 13-14 or Rv 12:7-12a/Ps 138:1-2ab, 2cde-3, 4-5 [1]/
Jn 1:47-51 
Nm 11:25-29/Ps 19:8, 10, 12-13, 14 [9a]/Jas 5:1-6/ 
Mk 9:38-43, 45, 47-48  
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         Preschoolool–ol–– – Grade 8 

CHRIST OUR LIFE CONFERENCE  
Christ Our Life Conference will be Sept. 29-
30 at Wells Fargo Arena, Des Moines.  Two-
day passes are $25 for adults, $15 for  
youth. Information and registration is online 
at www.christourlifeiowa.com. 



WELCOME TO    
ST. PATRICK PARISH! 

 
Help us welcome you as members: 
 
NAME_________________________ 
 
ADDRESS______________________ 
 
CITY___________________________ 
 
E-MAIL_________________________ 
 
PHONE_________________________ 

  
Time of day best suitable to call: 
____________________ 
 
Please drop in the collection basket or mail to:  
St. Patrick Church 
705 Main St 
Cedar Falls, IA  50613 
You can also email this information to  
bulletin@saintpatrickcf.org. 
For more information, please call the parish office 
(open M-F, 8:30 - 5:00 PM) at 319-266-3523 or 
visit our website, www.SaintPatrickcf.org. 

33523
g.  

                Online Registration Available
                             JOIN TODAY 
                     www.SaintPatrickcf.org 

Pray For 
 

The newly baptized: 
 
Emery Marie Devine, daughter of Wade 
 and Rachelle. 
 
Jack David Miller, son of Nathan and 
 Kelli Miller. 
 

All who have been impacted by floods, 
hurricanes, wildfires, or tornadoes: 
 That God will strengthen them, 
 give them hope and guide them to 
 the assistance that they need. 
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The Fall Festival will be Oct. 7, 10:30 -2:00 PM. 

 
SILENT AUCTION - Make sure you check out the  
Silent Auction after you enjoy your turkey dinner with 
all the trimmings! This year we have some amazing 
offerings  including a red oak end table hand-crafted 
by Dave Weekley, a hickory coffee table with a reverse 
image of Newschwanstein Castle wood burned into 
the table top created by Jack Elbert, and a  
Citizen 16-inch Folding Bike donated by 
Happy’s Wine & Spirits. That is just the tip 
of the iceberg! If you want more  
information, or have an item to donate to 
the auction, please contact Sylvia Witt at 
(319) 464-2484 or wittsendcf@cfu.net. 
 
ONLINE VOLUNTEER SIGN UP - Please 
check your email and sign up where 
you'd like to participate!  If you did not 
receive an email with sign up links, 
please fill out the volunteer forms,  
available in the pews both this weekend 
and next. Questions? Call the Parish  
Office at 319-266-3523! 
 
BOOK AND COSTUMES SALE - Have 
books or Halloween costumes you don't 
know what to do with?  Donate them! 
We're looking for clean, gently used  
children's books, adult fiction paperbacks, 
and costumes for all ages. Leave  
donations on the table in the link hallway 
through Oct. 1. 
 
PUMPKIN PAINTING -- Do you love to 
paint and decorate pumpkins? Donate  
one to the Pumpkin Patch!  If you need a 
pumpkin, you may pick one up from the parish office the afternoon of Fri-
day, Oct. 5.  Please return decorated  
pumpkins Saturday, Oct. 6 or the morning of the Fall Festival. 
 

ONLINE TICKET SALES - Buy meal tickets, Pot of Gold Raffle tickets, and 
kids' game punch cards online!  No more waiting in the meal line!  Go to 
http://www.saintpatrickcf.org, scroll to the bottom and click "Buy 
Online".  No more waiting in the meal line!  The day of the Fall Festival, 
follow the sign for the Will Call table and be escorted to the front of the 
serving line.  Buy your tickets today! 
 

SPONSORS - A cash donation of $200 or more helps keep the festival 
affordable for families. We thank our festival sponsors, in the bulletin, on 
the website, with two VIP/Express Line dinner tickets, and on the banner 
which hangs in the gym all year. Submit your donation to the Parish Office 
by Monday, Sept. 24, for inclusion on the banner. 

TWEET FROM POPE FRANCIS 
@Pontifex 
It takes effort to always do good… The road to 
holiness is not for the lazy! 



PLAN AHEAD WITH FALL SCRIP SCHEDULE 
Use Scrip for your regular purchases of food, clothing, 
gasoline, auto repairs, and more. Help our school and, 
if you have a student, earn money for tuition. Buy 
Scrip after weekend Masses or place local/in stock 
orders by 10:30 AM Mondays for pickup on Friday. 
Just pay when you pick up! Upcoming order dates for 
other national vendors we don't keep in stock ("Great 
Lakes" orders) are Sept. 24 and Oct. 1, 15, and 29.  

THANK YOU SCRIP SELLERS! 
 

Sept. 29/30   5:00 Janet Willett 
    7:30 Peggy Seidel 
    9:30 Krystal Grady  
  11:30 Susie Sigwarth 
Oct. 6/7    5:00 Lisa Ahern 
    7:30 Emily Longseth 
    9:30 Lori Nurse 
               11:30 Ann Barnard 
 

SEPTEMBER COFFEE & DONUTS 
Please call the parish office at 266-3523 if you and 
your family are willing to help with this important  
ministry.  We also have a new way for those hosting 
coffee and donuts to sign up online through  
SignUpGenius. If you want to know more please email  
Theresa.dethlefs@gmail.com. 
You can sign up for one or both Masses. 

 
Sept. 30  Volunteers needed, both 
   Masses 
 
Oct.     7  No coffee and donuts, Fall 
   Festival 
 

JOIN 40 DAYS FOR LIFE VIGIL 
From September 26 to November 4, you are invited to 
join 40 Days for Life – 40 days of prayer and fasting 
for an end to abortion. You are also invited to stand 
and peacefully pray during a 40-day vigil in the public 
right-of-way outside Planned Parenthood, 2520  
Melrose Dr., Cedar Falls, and also to help spread the 
word about this important community outreach. 
Please contact: Kie Maas, 231-5711,  
faithluth@aol.com or 40daysforlife.com/cedarfalls 
 

CATHOLIC WITNESS HOUR -- Monday, Sept. 24, 
6:30-7:30 PM, Parish Center, Blessed Sacrament  
Parish. Cedar Valley Catholic Evangelization Outreach 
hosts this opportunity.  Information at 319-233-0498 
and online at  
https://waterloocatholics.org/catholic-witness-hour. 
 

CANTERBURY FORUM -- Sunday, Sept. 30. 7:00 
PM.  Will Hall, St. Luke Episcopal Church, Cedar 
Falls.  Dr. Biff Rocha, St. Stephen the Witness Catholic 
Student Center, will discuss anti-Catholic violence in 
the 19th century in the United States. 

Stewardship Reflection 
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 AHEAD WITH FALL SCRIP

Scrip News
EDULULIP SCHEDED

 

 
A GIVING HEART 

Today’s second reading 
warns that a heart  
consumed with avarice 
and envy leads to  
jealousy, strife, conflicts, 
and disputes.  A giving 
heart, in contrast, can 
sing instead with the 
psalmist, “Freely will I 
offer you sacrifice; I will 
praise your name, O 
Lord, for its goodness.”  

  

SAVE THE DATE FOR ST. PATRICK’S PARISH RETREAT 
Plan now to attend the St. Patrick Parish Retreat Nov. 4-7, “A Future 
Full of Hope.” There will be evening talks Sunday through Wednesday 
from 6:30 to 8 PM. There will be daytime talks Monday and Tuesday 
from 10:30 AM to noon. Fr. Colter will share how we can and should 
have Hope for the Future. More details will be coming.  
 
EUCHARISTIC ADORATION AT COLUMBUS HS 
Has the world ever been able to satisfy the heart?"  

(St. Gerard Majella)   
 

Come to a place where the heart can be satisfied.  The Perpetual  
Adoration Chapel, located at Columbus HS is available 24/7.  Drop-in 
or become a committed adorer.  Specific needs at this time are 
Wednesdays at 1 am, Saturday at 3 am, & Sundays at 1 am once a 
month.  Email cvadoration@gmail.com or call Mike Strei at 801-920-
9130. 

In our parish and beyond 


